DALE D. DEWEESE, President C. N. STAPP, Vice President

J. H. Carr
Harold Sanner
Joe Smerchek
Claude Kissick
Frank Holefelder
Leo J. Schmidt
W. L. Fossett



HAROLD SANNER, Treasurer (C. H. COLLETT, Secretary

DIRECTORS
Dale D. Deweese
Bryan Packard
E. M. Carr
Geo. E. Honey
Frank Wright
Wm. Murphy
C. N. Stapp

THE WELLINGTON CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

WELLINGTON, KANSAS

November 14th 1940.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas.
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

President Dale Deweese handed me your kind letter of the 12th and instructed me to advise you that we will gladly pay your expenses, each way, and that the Banquet will be held in the Memorial Auditorium, which you helped dedicate.

The date is Tuesday the 3rd of December, there will be some 400 places set and the Auditorium will be open to the public.

I am looking forward to meeting you and assure you that we are making our 4th Chamber of Commerce - High School Foot Ball Banquet a big event. The first year we had Quigley, 2nd Ahearn and last year Vic Hurt. We take our High School Foot Ball seriously and will have four Wellington boys on your K. U. squad next year.

We appreciate you making this effort to be with us,

Yours very truly,

Sectetary.